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OVER THE

FENCE

NEWS FOR NEIGHBORS 
FROM THE 

ARLINGTON HEIGHTS CIVIC 
ASSOCIATION

SUMMER 2018

PLEASE JOIN US 
FOR THE AHCA 

QUARTERLY 
MEETING

TUESDAY, 
AUGUST 14

AT 7 P.M.

PATRICK HENRY 
ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL LIBRARY

SUBSCRIBE TO OUR 
MAILING LIST BY  

SENDING A MESSAGE 
WITH “SUBSCRIBE” IN 
THE SUBJECT LINE TO

AHCA-SUBSCRIBE@
YAHOOGROUPS.COM

The annual Arlington County Fair will be taking place August 15-19 at Thomas 
Jefferson Park. On the fair’s opening night, Arlington Heights residents are invited to 
attend Neighborhood Night, which will feature family-friendly games. Activities will 
take place after the ribbon cutting ceremony at 5 p.m. Meet by the racing piglets.

Please note that fair personnel will be going door-to-door this Friday, August 10, to 
hand out parking passes. Please be sure to follow the instructions on the reverse side of 
the passes for displaying the passes.

Also note that the TJ gym will be closed from Friday, August 10 at 6 p.m. until Tuesday, 
September 4. Note the following changes to nearby centers:

•	 From August 13-31, Barcroft Community and Fitness Center will open at 6 a.m. 
Monday-Friday.

•	 From August 11-September 4, Walter Reed’s outdoor pickleball program pilot hours 
will be extended. The basketball court will be open for play every day of the week 7 
a.m.–noon and on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays from 5 p.m-
sunset.

ARLINGTON COUNTY FAIR 
RETURNS: AUGUST 15-19

The next AHCA meeting will take place on Tuesday, August 14, from 7-9 p.m. at the 
Patrick Henry Elementary School Library. Items for discussion will include regular 
business items and:

•	 Career Center update
•	 Discussion of possible updates to AHCA website/mailing list/newsletter 
•	 Presentation by Arlington County’s Department of Environmental Services (DES) 

on Columbia Pike Bike Boulevards projects

AGENDA FOR UPCOMING AHCA 
MEETING



AHCA FIRST VICE PRESIDENT 
(ACTING) NICK CARRASCO

I’m Nick Carrasco, currently 
acting first vice president. My 
family moved to Highland Street 
in summer of 2015. Before that we 
lived in Alexandria and Crystal 
City. My wife and I were every 
excited to move back to Arlington. 

We have two kids. Our seven-
year-old daughter will be starting 
second grade in the fall at Patrick 
Henry, and our three-year-old 
son is looking forward to going to 
Fleet. 

We enjoy sharing tape art with the 
neighborhood on our garage door. 
You can see the art on instagram, 
@art_on_doors, and please feel 
free to share any suggestions for 
the next design!

AHCA TREASURER (ACTING) 
MATTHEW AMBROSE

I’m Matthew Ambrose, and I’m 
currently the acting treasurer. 
My wife, Jillian, and I moved 
to Jackson Street in Arlington 
Heights from Columbia Pike in 
July 2017, and we’ve grown to 
love the neighborhood even more 
since then. 

My wife and I have a three-year-
old daughter, Vivian, and as of 
July 6, we welcomed our second 
daughter, Margaret, into the 
world! 

PRESIDENT
Kristi Sawert 
ahca.ksawert@gmail.com

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT 		
Nick Carrasco
nickc321@gmail.com		

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT 	
Jay Vennett
vennett3@verizon.net

SECRETARY 			 
Eileen Janus
emjmls@gmail.com

TREASURER 			 
Matt Ambrose
arlingtonheightstreasurer@gmail.com
 		
NCAC REPRESENTATIVE 		
Eileen Janas   
emjmls@gmail.com
Matt Ambrose
ambrose.matt@gmail.com

CIVIC FEDERATION DELEGATES
Eileen Janas  		
emjmls@gmail.com
Jim Presswood    
jim.presswood@gmail.com
Maureen Critchley   	
maurcrit@gmail.com
Matt Wavro 
matt.wavro@gmail.com

One position open

ALTERNATES:  
Molly Calkins   		
molly.calkins.ahca@gmail.com
Stephanie Chong   	
stephaniechong@gmail.com

One position open

WELCOME, NEW OFFICERS!
ARLINGTON HEIGHTS 
CIVIC ASSOCIATION
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FLEET ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL QUARTERLY 
COMMUNITY MEETINGS

You are invited to attend community meetings 
for updates on Fleet School construction. The 
meetings will be attended by APS staff and 
construction personnel and are designed to 
discuss schedules, issues, and any concerns 
about the construction process. Meetings will be 
held on Wednesdays, 7 to 9 p.m., at the Thomas 
Jefferson Middle School library on the following 
dates:

•	 August 15, 2018
•	 November 14, 2018
•	 February 13, 2019
•	 May 15, 2019
•	 August 14, 2019

JOHN ERIC & TREVOR MOORE
+1 703 822 7400

office@johneric.com

NORTH ARLINGTON’S
LUXURY LEADER

2923 24TH ROAD NORTH

ARLINGTON, VA 22207

6 BR | 6.5 BA | 7,962 EST SQFT

$1,995,000

2121 21ST ROAD NORTH

ARLINGTON, VA 22201

3 BR | 3 FB | 2 HB | 3,701 EST SQFT

$1,295,000

ArlingtonHeights.041718.indd   1 4/17/18   9:42 AM



CAREER CENTER UPDATE
BY KRISTI RUPERT SAWERT, AHCA PRESIDENT

The Arlington Public Schools (APS) School Board passed its 10-year Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) on June 21, 
2018. The CIP earmarks $185 million for adding 800 new high-school seats at the Career Center campus. With 
the addition of the 800 seats, the Career Center site will host approximately 2,120 high school students plus 500 
elementary school students on the 12-acre site.

The CIP also includes funds for a field and underground parking, to be built by 2023. The 800 seats are to be added 
by 2025, along with a performing arts facility. Other instructional facilities found at APS’s comprehensive high 
schools—such as a pool, track, auxiliary gym, practice fields, diamond fields—were not funded in this CIP. At the 
School Board meeting, the board members would not commit on the instructional focus of the 800 high-school 
seats (i.e., comprehensive or choice).  

The Career Center Working Group (CCWG) will wrap up this August. The CCWG will provide a report to the 
School Board and the County Board that defines how APS can open the 800 additional seats and offers opinions 
on the feasibility of building a fourth comprehensive high school at the Career Center site through a phased 
development plan.  

The following phasing plan has been presented to the CCWG and represents a likely but unofficial construction 
plan. Phasing will begin with the addition of a third floor to the Career Center building, together with the 
construction of a new 3-level building on the west side of the current Career Center building on South Highland St.  
This construction phase will take approximately 12 to 18 months.  

To follow the CCWG online, go to https://www.apsva.us/career-center/ccwg-follow-journey/.
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POSSIBLE CONSTRUCTION PHASE 1B

The Career and Technical Education (CTE) program 
shops will then be relocated to the new building and the 
existing shops taken down. This construction phase will 
take approximately two to three months.  

POSSIBLE CONSTRUCTION PHASE 1C

Finally, a new building will be constructed along 
South 9th Street and Walter Reed to house the 800 
new high school seats.  

CAREER CENTER CAMPUS WITH ALL CONSTRUCTION PHASES COMPLETED
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MASTER GARDENERS: 
WHAT THEY CAN DO 
FOR YOU 
BY REBECCA MASHAW

Master Gardeners are trained volunteer educators who 
work within their local communities to encourage and 
promote environmentally sound horticulture practices 
through sustainable landscape management education 
and training. 

So what’s the point? Master Gardeners are here to 
help you. And Master Gardeners of Northern Virginia 
(MGNV), the Arlington-Alexandria group, does a 
LOT in that regard. 

Our trainees receive about 70 hours of hands-on and 
classroom education from Cooperative Extension 
agents and specialists, university faculty, green 
industry professionals, and Arlington and Alexandria 
park and recreation administrators. 

Newly graduated Master Gardener Interns then 
complete the remainder of their 120 hours of training 
working on class projects, demonstration gardens, 
Horticulture Help Desk, plant clinics, and community 
special events. After completing these additional 
training/service hours, Interns become Certified 
Master Gardeners.

From that point, Master Gardeners have to maintain 
their certification through continuing education (8 
hours per year) and by volunteering for 20 hours at 
minimum.

We often teach or assist the local Extension Agent 
with classes on a wide range of topics. Just this month 
(August), we’re offering a class on common pests 
and diseases of trees; plant diseases and pests in 
the vegetable garden; and fall and winter vegetable 
gardening. 

We also staff plant clinics at the main Arlington, Old 
Town Alexandria, and Del Ray Farmers Markets—all 
on Saturdays—as well as at the main Arlington Library 
on Wednesday evenings. You can bring us pictures or 
samples of plants and pests to identify, help you find 
solutions to gardening problems, and guide you in 
choosing the best plants for your home landscape.

Our farmers market and library clinics are generally 
open spring through fall, but all year round you can 
consult with Master Gardeners at the Horticulture 
Help Desk at the Extension Office in the Fairlington 
Community Center, by email at mgarlalex@gmail.
com, or by calling 703-228-6414. There’s a wealth of 
information available to help find answers to your 
questions—and if our experienced Extension Agent 
and Master Gardeners don’t know the answer, they 
know how to find it!

MGNV also maintains several demonstration gardens 
in Arlington and Alexandria to let you see real-world 
examples of the types of plants that grow well in our 
horticultural zone. Bon-Air Park in Arlington features 
both a sunny and a shady garden of ornamental 

FORM-BASED CODE WORKING GROUP 
REPRESENTATIVE 
Betty Siegel 
siegelbr@hotmail.com

SOCIAL CHAIR 			 
Open

NEWSLETTER EDITOR & DESIGNER
Claudia Winkler
claudia.winkler@georgetown.edu

NEWSLETTER CONTENT AND ADVERTISING
Open	

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION
Ron Peterson
peterson3112@verizon.net

WEBMASTER AND NEIGHBORHOOD EMAIL LIST
Jay Wind
jay.wind@att.net 
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plants; the Glencarlyn Library in Arlington hosts a 
delightful garden featuring herbs, perennials, and 
even tropical plants; the Potomac Overlook Organic 
Vegetable Garden showcases not only well grown 
vegetables but also different ways to compost garden 
and kitchen waste; and the Simpson Park Gardens 
in Alexandria include waterwise plants, plants that 
attract butterflies, and alpine plants in a rock garden. 
If you visit the gardens you may well encounter the 
Master Gardeners who maintain them; don’t hesitate 
to ask questions! 
 
In a garden, at a clinic or in a class, Master Gardeners 
are ready and willing to help however we can. That’s 
what we are here for. It’s what we train for. And the 
more we help to answer your questions, the more we 
learn ourselves. Everybody wins!

Solar panels are popping up on more and more 
homes here in Arlington Heights and throughout 
Arlington. For a limited time, you can purchase a 
solar system or an electric vehicle charger for your 
home at a discount through the Arlington Solar + 
EV Charging Co-op.

 Going solar costs less than half of what it did just 
five years ago and you can claim the 30% federal 
tax credit in addition to the co-op discount. Over 
100 Arlington homeowners have purchased 
panels through co-ops like these! Visit the website 
(https://www.solarunitedneighbors.org/virginia/) 
to learn more or sign up.

Chris Somers, CEM
Community Energy Specialist
Arlington Initiative to Rethink Energy (AIRE)
Arlington County Department of Environmental 
Services
office: (703) 228-7514
www.arlingtonenergy.us

ARLINGTON SOLAR 
+ ELECTRIC VEHICLE 
CHARGING CO-OP
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2018 AHCA MEMBERSHIP

Your membership helps support the Arlington 
Heights Civic Association’s activities. Members receive 
voting rights on issues presented to the association. 
Membership year runs the calendar year, renewable 
each January regardless what month dues were paid in 
the previous year.

Individual/Family Memberships are $20.
Business Memberships are $25. Please complete this 
form and send with your check made out to AHCA to 
the following address:

Arlington Heights Civic Association
P.O. Box 40311, Arlington, VA 22204

Name_____________________________

Address___________________________

Home Phone_______________________

Email_____________________________

THANK YOU!
We thank all the AHCA members who have added 
additional contributions to their membership 
payments. Those additional contributions have not 
gone unnoticed, and collectively make a difference. 

We would also like to thank the many local 
businesses who help make this newsletter and our 
social events possible every year.

If you own a business and are interested in 
advertising in “Over the Fence,” please contact 
editor Claudia Winkler and/or Treasurer Scott 
Winn for further pricing information and other 
details (contact information on pages 2-3).

Annual Subscrption Pricing (Four Issues):

Business Card - $130		  Half Page - $425
Quarter Page - $245		  Full Page - $825

REPTILES ALIVE | SUNDAY, AUGUST 26 | 11:00 A.M.
Colorful live reptiles presented by an engaging and kid-friendly Wildlife Educator make this a fun event for 
all ages. Enjoy exciting stories about how the animals survive while meeting an exotic cast of snakes, lizards, 
turtles, and other amazing animals.

ZIG ZAG THE MAGIC MAN | SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 | 11:00 A.M.
Zig Zag the Magic Man, the ever popular, most sought after magistical laffinator of Funmakers, provides quality 
professional children’s entertainment to be enjoyed by the whole family. 

MYSTIC DRUMZ | SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 16 | 11:00 A.M.
An international leading provider of World Music education, Mystic Drumz specializes in bringing interactive 
percussion experiences to young people. Their unique rhythm and sound programs excite, enlighten, and 
engage audiences of all ages. Hands-on interactive sessions and performances showcase eclectic percussion 
instruments sourced from around the globe, and link geography to sounds, rhythms to science, and laughter to 
learning.

LUBBER RUN AMPITHEATER SUMMER CONCERT 
SERIES: FAMILY EVENTS


